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Members of the House Human Services & Housing Committee 
900 Court Street, NE, Room 453 
Salem, OR 97301 
 
Dear Chair Tomei, Vice-Chair Gomberg, Vice-Chair Olson, and Members of the 
Committee: 
 
I am writing to you in support of HB 2712, which proposes the creation of a Task 
Force regarding temporary assistance for people with disabilities.  
 
The Housing Alliance is a coalition of organizations serving all parts of Oregon. We 
are concerned about the availability of safe, decent and affordable housing for all 
Oregon residents, particularly residents who have limited incomes. We come 
together as a coalition because we know the importance of a stable home in 
affording Oregonians the ability to maximize their potential and build better 
futures for themselves and their loved ones. 
  
The Housing Alliance supports HB 2712 because we believe in protecting our 
neighbors with disabilities.  Small amounts of temporary assistance while people 
wait for federal disability benefits can make the difference between having a place 
to call home and sleeping in a shelter or on the streets.   
 
Too many of our neighbors with disabilities wait for several years to receive the 
benefits to which they are entitled.  During that time, they have no incomes and 
often experience housing instability or homelessness.  
 
We can avoid this by implementing the effective solution of temporary assistance 
for adults with disabilities.  HB 2712 will establish an Advisory Committee to study 
how temporary assistance works, its costs, and how it would be implemented.  
The Committee would then report its findings to the 2014 Legislature. 
 
States who provide temporary assistance are often able to recover their costs from 
the federal government once individuals receive federal disability benefits.   
  
The Housing Alliance is concerned about members of our community who are 
unable to work due to a disability, and as a result are facing homelessness.  We 
urge you to pass HB 2712 to study the issue of providing temporary assistance. 
  
Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony, and for your work on 
behalf of Oregon communities. 

 
 
 
 

Alison McIntosh 
On Behalf of the Housing Alliance 
 


